
Government of Pakistan 
FINANCE DIVISION 

(Quality Assurance —I Section) 

CIRCULAR 

Subject: - GOVERNMENT SCHOLARSHIP PROGRAM "YOUNG LEADERS 
PROGRAM (YLP)"  

The Ministry of Foreign Affairs vide its 0.M No.Jpn-3/1/2023 dated 8.8.2023 

has informed that the Japanese government, Ministry of Education, Culture, Sports 

Sciences and Technology (MEXT) has announced its scholarship program, "Young 

Leaders Program (YLP)" for the year 2024. The nominations are required in two fields 

of study allocated to Pakistan i.e. "School of Government" and "School of Local 

Governance" 

2 	Interested Officers of this Division are requested to furnish their 

nominations along with FTC Proforma duly recommended by the AFS/head 

of their respective Wing to QA-I Section by 18.8.2023.The application guidelines 

available at https://www.orips.ac.jp/en/education/inter  proarams/leader/ 

Note:- "In addition to the eligibility criteria specified for a training, all officers who are 

working on contract basis/fixed pay package or having less than two years continuous 

government service or less than three months of service in Finance Division or against 

whom disciplinary proceedings/inquity is in progress, may need not apply" 

a Rafi 
Section officer (QA-I) 

All Officers  IBPS-17 & above) of Finance Division, Islamabad  
Finance Division U.0 F.No.2 (4)/2014-QA-I dated 17.8.2023 

Copy to:- 

Webmaster, with the request to upload the circular for information on Finance Division's 
website. 


